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Autumn 2018 Lunch Menu 

Next Week is Week 2 

Wednesday Christmas Lunch 

Menu Click Here 

 

 

 

Friday 30th November 2018 

Diary Dates  
01.12.18 Christmas Market Cathedral 

 ORCHESTRA PERFORMANCE 
 10am 
 Performers to arrive 9:45am 
05.12.18 Christmas Lunch and  
 Christmas Jumper Day 
 Home Football Match v Trinity 
07.12.18 Class 8 Assembly 
11.12.18 KS1 dress rehearsal 
 2pm KS1 performance 
12.12.18 Carols at Havencourt Junior Choir  
 6pm KS1 performance 
14.12.18 Carols at the Library Junior Choir  
 4pm EYFS Nativity 
17.12.18 Carols at Balmoral House Junior Choir  
18.12.18 Carol Service Cathedral 6:30pm 
19.12.18 Crib Service 2pm 
 Last day of Term 
 

20.12.18 - 02.01.19 Christmas Holiday 
03.01.19 Spring Term 1 begins 
15.02.19 Non Pupil Day 
 

18.02.19 - 22.02.19 Half Term 
25.02.19 Spring Term 2 begins 
01.03.19 PTA Second-hand uniform sale 
05.04.19 Last day of Term 
 

08.04.19 - 22.04.19 Easter Holiday 
23.04.19  Summer Term 1 begins 
06.05.19 Bank Holiday 
13.05.19 - 16.05.16 KS2 SATs Week 

 

27.05.19 - 31.05.19 Half Term 
 

03.06.19 Non Pupil Day 
03.06.19 - 07.06.19 

Year 6  Residential trip to IOW  
04.06.19 Summer Term 2 begins 
08.07.19 Year 6 Production CCHS 
24.07.19 Last Day of Term 

Autumn  1 2019 begins 
03.09.19 Non-Pupil Day 
04.09.19 Non-Pupil Day 
05.09.19 Pupils begin Autumn 1 Term 
30.09.19 Year 5 Residential Trip 
 Kingswood, Overstrand 
25.10.19 Non-Pupil Day 

28.10.19 -  01.11.19 Half Term 
04.11.19 Autumn 2 Term begins 
19.12.19 Last day of autumn term 

20.12.19 -  03.01.20 Christmas Holiday 
06.01.20 Spring 1 Term begins 
14.02.20 Non-Pupil Day 

17.02.20—21.02.20 Half Term 
24.02.20 Spring 2 Term begins 
23.04.20 Last Day of Spring Term 

08.04.20 - 17.04.20 Easter Holiday 
20.04.20 Summer 1 Term begins 
04.05.20 Bank Holiday 

25.05.20 -  29.05.20 Half Term 
01.06.20 Non-Pupil Day 
02.06.20 Summer 2 Term begins 
22.07.20 Last Day of Summer Term 
 

Red recently added 

Dear Parents 

A very busy week for all departments of the school this week! The children have applied 

themselves well; it was a pleasure to hear the Year 3 children were commended for 

their excellent behaviour in The Cathedral on their Advent day. 

The thirty –six children who took part in the Barnardo’s Concert in Southwark Cathedral 

on Wednesday sang beautifully in that acoustic. Mrs Kenna attended the concert to 

hear the children sing “Prepare for the Lord” by Mr Kenna; a special moment. Thanks 

are due to Mrs Miller for training and conducting the choir, our excellent Flautist, Emily, 

an ex-pupil, Mrs Wilkins and the parents who came to help, in what was a very long day.  

You will appreciate that attendance and lateness is monitored closely by the school and 

at various points of the year we identify some slippage. 

 Whilst responding to the pressures of the Riverside build, we are usually managing to 

open the gates earlier. We are aware it takes time for pupils and parents to come in 

through the two narrow gates and equally leave. However, there are a number of pupils 

who are consistently arriving to the playground gates after the bell to the playground. 

This is damaging for the children in terms of the early morning work they miss or are 

late starting, the social and emotional impact and the delay to the staff being able to 

undertaking their other roles.  We would ask that you review your morning routines to 

support the children achieving punctuality; an important life skill. Please also ensure 

you are parking in a safe place. 

Finally, a huge thank you to the PTA team led by Lucy Steel and supported by Charlotte 

Laurence who provided an excellent Christmas Bazaar last Saturday. The family commit-

ment, whether manning stalls, or spending at them, the high attendance of all commu-

nity members, parents, staff, ex-pupil and parents (and of course Father Christmas!) 

produced a highly successful event with both a fantastic atmosphere and a great out-

come.  

Please note additional dates as we enter Advent. 

Best wishes 

Linda Wiskin 

 

http://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/clubs/food-menus
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Friday 30th November 2018 

Christmas Lunch & Christmas Jumper Day 
On Wednesday 5th December 2018 we will be having our school Christmas lunch, for this year if you  

DO NOT want your child to have a Christmas Lunch please email the office office@cathedralschool.essex.sch.uk 

The charge for Christmas Lunch is £2.60 and will be charged to you child’s account on the day of the 
meal.  

Pupils are invited to wear Christmas Jumpers to support Save the Children appeal, 

a small donation of up to £1 would be appreciated on the day to help this charity. 

The following Clubs finish their term next week 

 Monday  Gymnastics, Rugby Tots, Lego Club 

 Tuesday  Cricket, Chelmsford City football, Netball 

 Wednesday   Gymnastics 

 Thursday Dodgeball, Chelmsford City Football, Mrs Burden’s Football, Craft Club 

 Friday  Hockey, Running Club 

On Wednesday there is a Football match at home against Trinity Road, there will be no football train-

ing but club members are encouraged to stay and support the School team. 

Mrs Miller will continue with Choirs, the Infant Choir ends on 11th December and Junior Choir on 

13th December because of preparations for the Carol Service.  

(Tuesday morning Orchestra has now finished) 

We just want to say a massive thank you to everyone who attended the Christmas 

Bazaar, especially those who helped and to everyone who donated. We couldn't 

have done it without your kind generosity. We'll be announcing how much we 

have raised very soon! 

Congratulations to our winners: 

Charlotte - Name the Bear 

Viktor - Guess How Many Sweets Are In the Jar 

Chris Wilkins - Guess the Weight of the cake (2.74kg) 

Uncollected raffle prizes are available from the office. Thank you  

mailto:office@cathedralschool.essex.sch.uk
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